
London, 17th August 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

Subject:  objection to Licensing Application 2021/00822/LAPR (The Good Shepherd R C Primary 

School Gayford Road London W12 9BY) 

 

Dear Sir Madam, 

 

We tried adding a comment to the above application online on the lbhf.gov.uk website, however, 

each time we tried, an error came up 

 

 

Therefore, please find below the reasons for objecting to this application 

Name:  Mr. Andy Danneels & Mrs. Lucy Stewart 

Address:  30 Wendell Road, London, W12 9RS 

Telephone Number:  07801 553 247 

Email:  andy.danneels@gmail.com 

Commentor:  Neighbour 

Stance:  Object 

Our Comments: 

Our house is adjacent to the school, as well as the side entrance to the school on Rylett Road. We 

already witness an increase in traffic in the early hours of Sunday morning with delivery vans 

mailto:andy.danneels@gmail.com


unloading and setting up their stalls for the farmers market, and there is also significant noise during 

the day, not only by the music being played, but also (naturally) by the visitors to the market. 

This license effectively provides the school the ability to run indoor and outdoor events on Thu, Fri, 

Sat & Sun, and not only that, but everyone knows full well that events where alcohol is being served, 

will naturally become noisier as people lose their inhibitions.  

This is a highly residential area, with many back gardens and houses immediately adjacent to the 

school and its playground, and therefore this location is not at all suitable for recreational use in 

combination with the use of alcohol. 

I’m also concerned about how well noise levels will be managed. Not so long ago (a couple of 

months), the school alarm had gone off around 11.30pm. No one attended to this until the the next 

morning. We asked the school for an explanation and what steps and measures would be taken to 

prevent this happening in the future, and whilst the school did write to the residents (after I called 

them and asked for a statement), the letter did not give us any details on what would be done 

differently to ensure this doesn’t happen again. I have little confidence that school management will 

take the matter of minimising the inconvenience of outdoor events/use of alcohol, to residents 

seriously. 

A school is not a place where alcohol should be consumed, nor is this location in any way suitable to 

host extra-curricular events for purposes other than education. Therefore, I object strongly to this 

application, as I believe it will severely impact the quality of life of the adjacent residents and 

families, of which there are many, including people with young children. 

 

 

Thank you for taking the time to take our comments and objection into consideration. 

 

 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Andy Danneels & Lucy Stewart 

30 Wendell Road, W12 9RS 


